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stopped at the door of a lofty house, whereupon quoth I to her,"O my lady, who art thou? Indeed, thou hast done me kindness, and what is the reason of this?" "By Allah,"
answered she, "O Captain Mum, I am a woman on whom desire and longing are sore for the love of the daughter of the Cadi Amin el Hukm. Now there was between us
what was and the love of her fell upon my heart and I agreed with her upon meeting, according to possibility and convenience. But her father Amin el Hukm took her and
went away, and my heart cleaveth to her and love-longing and distraction are sore upon me on her account.".? ? ? ? ? c. The Fuller and his Son dlxxix.6. Story of the
Hunchback xxv.? ? ? ? ? b. Story of the Eunuch Kafour xxxix.Presently, her brothers returned, whereupon the old man acquainted them with the whole case and said to
them, "O my sons, know that your sister purposed not aught but good, and if ye slay this man, ye will earn abiding reproach and ye will wrong him, ay, and wrong
yourselves and your sister, to boot; for indeed there appeareth no cause [of offence] such as calleth for slaughter, and it may not be denied that this incident is a thing the
like whereof may well betide and that he may well have been baffled by the like of this chance." Then he turned to me and questioned me of my lineage; so I set forth to him
my genealogy and he said, "A man of equal rank, honourable [and] understanding." And he offered me [his daughter in] marriage. I consented to him of this and marrying
her, took up my abode with him and God the Most High hath opened on me the gates of weal and fortune, so that I am become the most abounding in substance of the folk
of the tribe; and He hath stablished me in that which He hath given me of His bounties.'.? ? ? ? ? By Him whom I worship, indeed, I swear, O thou that mine eye dost fill, By
Him in whose honour the pilgrims throng and fare to Arafat's hill,.? ? ? ? ? O hills of the sands and the rugged piebald plain, Shall the bondman of love win ever free from
pain!.'Twere fitter and better my loves that I leave, i. 26..19. The Sparrow and the Peacock clii.Now the liefest of all things to Mariyeh was the recitation of poems and verses
and linked rhymes and the twanging [of the strings of the lute], and she was versed in all tongues; so she took the letter and opening it, read that which was therein and
apprehended its purport. Then she cast it on the ground and said, "O nurse, I have no answer to make to this letter." Quoth the nurse, "Indeed, this is weakness in thee and
a reproach unto thee, for that the people of the world have heard of thee and still praise thee for keenness of wit and apprehension; so do thou return him an answer, such
as shall delude his heart and weary his soul." "O nurse," rejoined the princess, "who is this that presumeth upon me with this letter? Belike he is the stranger youth who
gave my father the rubies." "It is himself," answered the woman, and Mariyeh said, "I will answer his letter on such a wise that thou shalt not bring me other than it [from
him]." Quoth the nurse, "So be it." So the princess called for inkhorn and paper and wrote the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? Yea, and black slaves he proffered me and
slave-girls big with child And steeds of price, with splendid arms and trappings rich bedight..Thus," continued Shehrzad, "none is safe from the calamities of fortune and the
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vicissitudes of time, and [in proof of this], I will relate unto thee yet another story still rarer and more extraordinary than this. Know, O King, that one said to me, 'A friend of
mine, a merchant, told me the following story. Quoth he,.? ? ? ? ? Crude amber (158) in its native land unheeded goes, but, when It comes abroad, upon the necks to raise
it men delight..Relief of God, Of the Speedy, i. 174..Girl, The Journeyman and the, ii. 17..Marriage to the Poor Old Man, The Rich Man who gave his Fair Daughter in, i.
247..138. Hind Daughter of En Numan and El Hejjaj dclxxxi.Governor, Story of the Man of Khorassan, his Son and his, i. 218..When the king heard this, he said, "I will not
isolate myself from the folk and slay my vizier." And he bade him depart to his dwelling..The Thirteenth Night of the Month..The old man betook himself to the city, as she
bade him, and enquired for the money-changer, to whom they directed him. So he gave him the ring and the letter, which when he saw, he kissed the letter and breaking it
open, read it and apprehended its purport. Then he repaired to the market and buying all that she bade him, laid it in a porter's basket and bade him go with the old man. So
the latter took him and went with him to the mosque, where he relieved him of his burden and carried the meats in to Sitt el Milah. She seated him by her side and they ate,
he and she, of those rich meats, till they were satisfied, when the old man rose and removed the food from before her..On the morrow, she said to the old man, "Get thee to
the money-changer and fetch me the ordinary." So he repaired to the money-changer and delivered him the message, whereupon he made ready meat and drink, as of his
wont, [with which the old man returned to the damsel and they ate till they had enough. When she had eaten,] she sought of him wine and he went to the Jew and fetched it.
Then they sat down and drank; and when she grew drunken, she took the lute and smiting it, fell a-singing and chanted the following verses:.She laughed and cried out to
the women of the house, saying, "Ho, Fatimeh! Ho, Khedijeh! Ho, Herifeh! Ho, Senineh!" Whereupon all those who were in the place of women and neighbours flocked to
me and fell a-laughing at me and saying, "O blockhead, what ailed thee to meddle with gallantry?" Then one of them came and looked in my face and laughed, and another
said, "By Allah, thou mightest have known that she lied, from the time she said she loved thee and was enamoured of thee? What is there in thee to love?" And a third said,
"This is an old man without understanding." And they vied with each other in making mock of me, what while I suffered sore chagrin..When the Khalif heard this, he laughed
heartily and said, "By Allah, O my brother, thou art indeed excused in this matter, now that I know the cause and that the cause hath a tail. Nevertheless if it please God, I
will not sever myself from thee." "O my guest," replied Aboulhusn, "did I not say to thee, 'Far be it that what is past should recur! For that I will never again foregather with
any'?" Then the Khalif rose and Aboulhusn set before him a dish of roast goose and a cake of manchet-bread and sitting down, fell to cutting off morsels and feeding the
Khalif therewith. They gave not over eating thus till they were content, when Aboulhusn brought bowl and ewer and potash (16) and they washed their hands..Abou Temam,
Story of Ilan Shah and, i. 126..As for the king their father, he abode with his wife, their mother, what while God (to whom belong might and majesty) willed, and they rejoiced
in reunion with each other. The kingship endured unto them and glory and victory, and the king continued to rule with justice and equity, so that the people loved him and
still invoked on him and on his sons length of days and durance; and they lived the most delightsome of lives till there came to them the Destroyer of Delights and Sunderer
of Companies, He who layeth waste the palaces and peopleth the tombs; and this is all that hath come down to us of the story of the king and his wife and children. Nor,"
added the vizier, "if this story be a solace and a diversion, is it pleasanter or more diverting than that of the young man of Khorassan and his mother and sister.".? ? ? ? ? ?
? ? ? ? ba. The Envier and the Envied xlvi.? ? ? ? ? c. The Sparrow and the Eagle clii.? ? ? ? ? Though Fortune whiles to thee belike may be unjust, Her seasons change
and man's excused if he transgress..? ? ? ? ? Wherefore, by Him who letteth waste my frame, have ruth on me And quench my yearning and the fires by passion in me
fed..?Story of King Bekhtzeman..Now, as destiny would have it, a certain jeweller of the town had been robbed of ten pearls, like unto those which were with the merchant;
so, when he saw the two pearls in the broker's hand, he said to him, 'To whom do these pearls belong?' and the broker answered, 'To yonder man.' [The jeweller looked at
the merchant and] seeing him in sorry case and clad in tattered clothes, misdoubted of him and said to him (purposing to surprise him into confession), 'Where are the other
eight pearls?' The merchant thought he asked him of those which were in the gown and answered, 'The thieves stole them from me.' When the jeweller heard his reply, he
doubted not but that it was he who had taken his good; so he laid hold of him and haling him before the chief of the police, said to him, 'This is the man who stole my pearls:
I have found two of them upon him and he confesseth to the other eight.'.? ? ? ? ? Up, to our comrade's convent, that we may visit him And drink of wine more subtle than
dust; (115) our trusty fere.When they had made an end of pious wishes and congratulations, they besought the king to hasten the punishment of the Magian and heal their
hearts of him with torment and humiliation. So he appointed them for a day on which they should assemble to witness his punishment and that which should betide him of
torment, and shut himself up with his wife and sons and abode thus private with them three days, during which time they were sequestered from the folk. On the fourth day
the king entered the bath, and coming forth, sat down on the throne of his kingship, with the crown on his head, whereupon the folk came in to him, according to their wont
and after the measure of their several ranks and degrees, and the amirs and viziers entered, ay, and the chamberlains and deputies and captains and men of war and the
falconers and armbearers. Then he seated his two sons, one on his right and the other on his left hand, whilst all the folk stood before him and lifted up their voices in
thanksgiving to God the Most High and glorification of Him and were strenuous in prayer for the king and in setting forth his virtues and excellences..I saw thee, O thou best
of all the human race, display, i. 46..When her people arose in the morning and saw her not, they sought her in the camp, but, finding her not and missing me also, doubted
not but she had fled with me. Now she had four brothers, as they were falcons, and they mounted and dispersed in quest of us. When the day dawned [on the fourth
morning], the dog began to bark and the other dogs answered him and coming to the mouth of the pit, stood howling to him. My wife's father, hearing the howling of the
dogs, came up and standing at the brink of the pit, [looked in and] beheld a marvel. Now he was a man of valour and understanding, an elder versed (62) in affairs so he
fetched a rope and bringing us both forth, questioned us of our case. I told him all that had betided and he abode pondering the affair..When her husband heard this, he said
to her, 'What is thy name and what are the names of thy father and mother?' She told him their names and her own, whereby he knew that it was she whose belly he had
slit and said to her, 'And where are thy father and mother?' 'They are both dead,' answered she, and he said, 'I am that journeyman who slit thy belly.' Quoth she, 'Why didst
thou that?' And he replied, 'Because of a saying I heard from the wise woman.' 'What was it?' asked his wife, and he said, 'She avouched that thou wouldst play the harlot
with a hundied men and that I should after take thee to wife.' Quoth she, 'Ay, I have whored it with a hundred men, no more and no less, and behold, thou hast married me.'
'Moreover,' continued her husband, 'the wise woman foresaid, also, that thou shouldst die, at the last of thy life, of the bite of a spider. Indeed, her saying hath been verified
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of the harlotry and the marriage, and I fear lest her word come true no less in the matter of thy death.'.166. Aboulhusn of Khorassan dcccclix.?STORY OF THE
DETHRONED KING WHOSE KINGDOM AND GOOD WERE RESTORED TO HIM..'This is idle talk,' answered the cook. 'Thou canst not deliver thyself with this, O youth,
for that in thy deliverance is my destruction.' Quoth Selim, 'I swear to thee and give thee the covenant of God (to whom belong might and majesty) and His bond, that He
took of His prophets, that I will not discover thy secret ever.' But the cook answered, saying, 'Away! Away! This may no wise be.' However, Selim ceased not to conjure him
and make supplication to him and weep, while the cook persisted in his intent to slaughter him. Then he wept and recited the following verses:.Meanwhile the king said to
his vizier, "How shall we do in the matter of yonder youth, the Yemani, on whom we thought to confer largesse, but he hath largessed us with tenfold [our gift] and more,
and we know not if he be a sojourner with us or no?" Then he went into the harem and gave the rubies to his wife Afifeh, who said to him, "What is the worth of these with
thee and with [other] the kings?" And he answered, "They are not to be found save with the greatest of kings and none may avail to price them with money." Quoth she,
"Whence gottest thou them?" So he recounted to her the story of El Abbas from first to last, and she said, "By Allah, the claims of honour are imperative on us and the king
hath fallen short of his due; for that we have not seen him bid him to his assembly, nor hath he seated him on his left hand.".Rehwan (Er), King Shah Bekht and his Vizier, i.
215..? ? ? ? ? Quoth he, what while from out his hair the morning glimmered white, "This, this is life indeed, except, alas! it doth not stay.".? ? ? ? ? Though over me be the
tombstone laid, if ever thou call on me, Though rotten my bone should be, thy voice I'll answer, come what will..So he repaired to the vizier and repeated to him the answer;
and he marvelled at its justness and said to him, 'Go; by Allah, I will ask thee no more questions, for thou with thy skill marrest my foundation.' (233) Then he entreated him
friendly and the merchant acquainted him with the affair of the old woman; whereupon quoth the vizier, 'Needs must the man of understanding company with those of
understanding.' Thus did this weak woman restore to that man his life and good on the easiest wise. Nor," added the vizier, "is this more extraordinary than the story of the
credulous husband.".127. The Justice of Providence cccclxxviii.? ? ? ? ? c. The King who knew the Quintessence of Things dcccxci.? ? ? ? ? Indeed, your long
estrangement hath caused my bowels yearn. Would God I were a servant in waiting at your door!.When the king heard this story, he was fortified in his resolve to spare the
vizier and to leave haste in an affair whereof he was not assured; so he comforted him and bade him withdraw to his lodging..Now Afifeh and her daughter Mariyeh were
behind the curtain, looking at him; and when he came before the king, he saluted him and greeted him with the greeting of kings, whilst all who were present stared at him
and at his beauty and grace and perfection. The king seated him at the head of the table; and when Afifeh saw him and straitly considered him, she said, "By the virtue of
Mohammed, prince of the Apostles, this youth is of the sons of the kings and cometh not to these parts but for some high purpose!" Then she looked at Mariyeh and saw
that her face was changed, and indeed her eyes were dead in her face and she turned not her gaze from El Abbas a glance of the eyes, for that the love of him had gotten
hold upon her heart. When the queen saw what had befallen her daughter, she feared for her from reproach concerning El Abbas; so she shut the wicket of the lattice and
suffered her not to look upon him more. Now there was a pavilion set apart for Mariyeh, and therein were privy chambers and balconies and lattices, and she had with her a
nurse, who served her, after the fashion of kings' daughters..A fair one, to idolaters if she herself should show, iii. 10..? ? ? ? ? l. The Foolish Fisherman . dcxxvi.Officer's
Story, The Fifth, ii. 144..Queen Es Shubha rejoiced in this with an exceeding delight and said, 'Well done! By Allah, there is none surpasseth thee.' Tuhfeh kissed the earth,
then returned to her place and improvised on the tuberose, saying:.The king read the letter and said to Abou Temam, "We will do what behoveth in the matter; but, O Abou
Temam, needs must thou see my daughter and she thee, and needs must thou hear her speech and she thine.' So saying, he sent him to the lodging of the princess, who
had had notice of this; so that they had adorned her sitting-chamber with the costliest that might be of utensils of gold and silver and the like, and she seated herself on a
throne of gold, clad in the most sumptuous of royal robes and ornaments. When Abou Temam entered, he bethought himself and said, 'The wise say, he who restraineth his
sight shall suffer no evil and he who guardeth his tongue shall hear nought of foul, and he who keepeth watch over his hand, it shall be prolonged and not curtailed.' (121)
So he entered and seating himself on the ground, [cast down his eyes and] covered his hands and feet with his dress. (122) Quoth the king's daughter to him, 'Lift thy head,
O Abou Temam, and look on me and speak with me.' But he spoke not neither raised his head, and she continued, 'They sent thee but that thou mightest look on me and
speak with me, and behold, thou speakest not at all. Take of these pearls that be around thee and of these jewels and gold and silver. But he put not forth his hand unto
aught, and when she saw that he paid no heed to anything, she was angry and said, 'They have sent me a messenger, blind, dumb and deaf.'.? ? ? ? ? f. The King's Son
who fell in Love with the Picture dcccxciv
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